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From the Principal 
High Talent 
Congratulations to our successful fencers at the 
NSWFL Epee Individual Championship. In U19, 
Nicholas Chen (11M) won gold, with Jarrod Su 
(10R) and Brendan Alcorn (11M) sharing 
bronze. In U16, Brian Wei (10F) scored a silver 
medal. In U14, Hudson Cai (7M) and Jamison 
Lai (8E) shared the bronze medal. Well done 
boys! 
 
National Sorry Day – Wednesday 26 May 
Wednesday 26 May marks the date on which 
the ‘Bringing Them Home’ Report was tabled in 
Federal Parliament in 1997. On the same date 
in 2008, Kevin Rudd delivered an apology to 
‘Australia’s Indigenous peoples’ National Sorry 
Day, or the National Day of Healing, is an 
annual event that has been held in Australia on 
the 26th of May since 1998, to remember and 
commemorate the massacres, the stolen 
children and the institutionalised mistreatment 
of the country's Indigenous peoples, as part of 
an ongoing process of reconciliation between 
the Indigenous peoples and the settler 
population. It acknowledges and raises 
awareness of the history and continued effect 
of the forced removal of Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people from their families, 
communities and culture. Our indigenous art 
collection, ‘Na Ngara’ contains many works that 
go to the issues of Sorry Day and reconciliation 
in general. 

National Reconciliation Week. Thursday 
27 May – Thursday 3 June 

National Reconciliation Week (NRW) is 
celebrated across Australia each year between 
27 May and 3 June. These dates commemorate 
two significant milestones in the reconciliation 
journey—the anniversaries of the successful 
1967 referendum, and the High Court Mabo 
decision. It celebrates and builds on the 
respectful relationships shared by Aboriginal 
and Torres Strait Islander people and other 
Australians. Reconciliation Australia’s theme 
for 2021, More Than A Word. Reconciliation 
Takes Action, urges the reconciliation 
movement towards braver and more impactful 
action. 
 
Interpreting Year 7 Reports – Semester 
One   
Year 7 boys received their reports this week. 
Parents need to know that with scores for 
grades – HD (6), D (5), Credit (3) PM (2) P (1) 
or U (0) – boys are expected to score thirty 
points or 10 credits equivalent, in order to reach 
the school standard. Proficiency levels for 
future-oriented earning skills, such as problem 
solving and evaluating, critical thinking, working 
with others, communicating your ideas and 
being creative, are also reported. Parents will 
be able to trace the growth of their son in the 
five reported skills as he progresses through the 
Junior School. These skills are reported in their 
own textbox and are distributed among the 
Faculties. For more information on PEWCC 
skills reporting, go to: www.sydneyboyshigh.com/ 
curriculum/pewcc-reporting and click on 
Information About School Reports to peruse the 
skills continuum for each subject. We understand 
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that boys transitioning into Year 7 face many adjustment 
challenges. Positions in the grade will not be disclosed to 
Year 7 students for their first two reports. The top group 
of boys are acknowledged on the Academic Achievement 
List. Unless special circumstances preclude it, letters are 
sent to the parents of the boys in the Academic Support 
Group (those boys with scores less than 30). In Year 7 
only, we send letters to parents at the score of 27 or less. 
Boys scoring 27 points or less may be offered a special 
workshop presented by an outside provider; they may join 
‘Diary Club’ to learn how to organise themselves better to 
complete tasks and submit work punctually; they may just 
receive an encouraging chat from their Year Adviser; they 
may be referred to the Counsellor; or they may be 
referred to an outside agency with their parents on very 
rare occasions. Some or none of these interventions 
might be judged appropriate in your son’s case. It is 
our obligation to let you know of our interventions on 
behalf of students so that you may accept or decline our 
help. We want to help our underachievers using the most 
effective means possible. Parents are requested to talk 
over their son’s report with him ahead of booking Parent-
Teacher interview time slots. 

 
Winter Sports Assembly. 
Last Friday, Canterbury Bulldogs league legend Paul 
Langmack spoke to our assembly about male mental 
health and of the necessity for students to reach out to 
somebody when they are feeling overwhelmed or 
depressed. He argued that it was showing toughness to 
communicate with others and weakness to bottle 
everything up inside. My address to the assembly is 
reprinted below: 
 
‘Special guest Paul Langmack, parents, staff, students, 
welcome to our first Winter Sports Assembly, honouring 
football, rugby, volleyball and cross country. As usual, we 

gather together before the first official match of the GPS 
competition – winter season - to introduce some of our winter 
teams and acknowledge the work of our staff, coaches and 
committees. Our second assembly next term will complete the 
process for the other winter sports. 
 
Our volleyball program is a highly successful one. Since 2003, 
Michael Kay has coached a winning first-grade premiership 
GPS team in every year but one. In second grade since 2006, 
he has only missed out twice. His record as an MIC, team 
manager and coach for two decades is outstanding. Thank you 
to Everett Coan for his support. The team of Old Boy coaches 
is a great asset. Stalwart  Pinyan Gao (SHS-2014), Ray Gu 
(SHS-2017), Nathan Trinh (SHS-2018), Siyu Han (SHS-2019), 
Adrian Panas (SHS2019), Samuel Yu (SHS-2019), Kent Gu 
(SHS-2020), Weixuan Li (SHS-2020) and Oliver Yang (SHS-
2020). 
 
Thank you again to Rebecca Dam, MIC cross-country, who has 
managed a competitive cross-country program for our boys for 
many years. Thank you to Mr Prorellis for his assistance and to 
our Old Boy coaches Eric Holmstrom (SHS-2019), Thomas 
Schanzer (SHS-2019) and Kelvin Meng (SHS-2020). Thank 
you to the cross-country parents who did so much work to make 
the High host event a success this year. Cross-country can take 
up to 100 students, but they have to be prepared to do the 
scheduled training sessions to remain in the sport.  
 
Our Football program at High has great participation and 
coaching enthusiasm, but it is not yet as competitive as we 
would like it to be at GPS level. As well as attending scheduled 
school training sessions, students need to be responsible for 
their own personal fitness levels. They ought to be working on 
their core strength in the weights room also. To be successful 
at any sport requires a willingness to suffer - to make the 
sacrifices necessary – for your personal contribution to the 
contest and for the good of the team’s performance. I would like 
to thank our continuing leadership team of MIC Sam Higgins 
and Football Coaching Coordinator, Dylan Deep-Jones, for 
moving the High Football program forward. Thank you to Dylan 
for also coaching the 1st XI this year and to Dilan Pais for his 
work with second grade and to our lower grade coaches. Thank 
you to our dedicated Football Committee members Andrew 
Williams, Michael Girdis, Utpal and Hui Ching and Gary Fiene. 
I acknowledge and thank our football staff members for their 
service to the program: Mr J.Kay, Mr Rich, Ms Eggleton, Ms 
Manolios, Mr Ohlback and Mr Davis-Frank. 
 
I want to thank the versatile Matt Cotton for his work as Rugby 
MIC again this year. George Barris has backed up to coach the 
first XV, assisted by Steve Comninos. Thank you both. Our Old 
Boy coaches – James Appleton, Jack Bowditch, Elliot Love, 
Matthew Ng, Edison Dorahy and Jia-Jie Sheng helped out with 
the program. Thank you all. Staff members Geoff Stein, Sid 
Gurjar and John James helped coach and supervise. Thank 
you to the High Rugby Association, and all parent helpers, in 
particular, Greg and Brigitte Gerstl, Helen Morris, Mohit Singh, 
Andrew Hybler, David Britton and Wendy Dar, who have 
contributed their time to assist in activities that enrich the 
program for the boys. Rugby has a focus on safety for its 



players. It needs more support from boys at the school who are 
not involved in GPS sport this winter. 
 
John Wooden was rated the greatest coach of the twentieth 
century in any sport. He used a statement to inspire his teams 
that applies to us at High with particular force. He said -
“success is not final; failure is not fatal. It is courage that 
counts”. He stole the quote from Winston Churchill and edited 
it. The ideas should resonate with us. We are going through a 
period of our history where we are taking some big defeats in 
some sports. We are being tested for that ‘courage to continue’ 
that Churchill praised. I have long admired the resilience of High 
boys, how they back up week after week to represent their 
school and play with their mates, irrespective of the outcome.  
It takes a particular kind of courage and perseverance to do 
what our boys do, and it counts. It is worthy and it matters. After 
the experience of sport at High, whether it was a winning one 
or a losing one, you will be better prepared for the ups and 
downs of life. You will be trained to take life on… with courage, 
integrity and dedication. Developing those life virtues, is reason 
enough to compete in sports at the highest level that you can, 
rather than taking an easier option.  
 
On the other hand, teams that are used to winning, like 
volleyball, need to learn to win with grace. As a legendary coach 
once observed, ‘each victory brings you closer to your next 
defeat’. Enjoy the high while it lasts but keep in mind that 
success is transient, so always work hard. Always try to 
improve. Learn how to win with humility and lose with dignity. 
Sport is life under pressure. Live it fully. Congratulations on your 
team selection. 
Dr K A Jaggar 
Principal 
 
 
 
School Photo Orders 
School Photos can still be ordered. To order 2021 Sydney 
Boys High individual photographs please go to the school 
order section of the melbastudios website  
https://www.melbastudios.com.au/schools/index.php , 
use the password “SBH”. 
Kurt Rich 
 
 
 
Yearly Reports - Clearance Forms – Year 11 

Clearance forms for report 
collection will be issued 
during the coming weeks. 
Please ensure outstanding 
payments and due book 
returns are received before 
the clearance form is printed. 

Sharon Kearns 
SAM 
 

Co-Curricular Gifted Activities 
Da Vinci Decathlon 2021 

Da Vinci Decathlon is a 
multidisciplinary Academic 
Competition offered by 
Knox Grammar School 
annually. Last year’s 
cancellation resulted in an 
on-line event in 2021 as a 
precaution against last 
minute disruptions. We 

really appreciate the effort by Knox to deliver the 
competition this year. It was held in our Computer Lab 
704 on 4th May for Years 7 and 8 and on 5 May for Years 
9 and 10. The students worked independently and 
collaboratively under the supervision of a Knox staff 
member who issued tasks and enforced time limits for the 
upload of answers. Many thanks to our amazing ‘Techie 
Michael’ (Silva) who came to the boys’ rescue each time 
a technical issue arose. They coped well with the new 
format and took all challenges in their stride. Most 
importantly, they enjoyed themselves and the room 
buzzed with enthusiasm and teamwork all day, each day. 
Congratulations to all who participated. Special mention 
to the Year 7 and Year 8 teams who had no previous 
experience of the event beyond practice tasks. 
Outstanding results from Year 8 and Year 9 teams, both 
of whom received medals for third in the State. They were 
consistent across all disciplines. 
 
Congratulations to: 
Year 10:   Timothy ARSECULARATNE, Patrick CHEN, 
Abrar CHOWDHURY, Ewen JI, Adit MAHIDADIA   
Mohammad MEDLEJ, Ryan WOO, Daming ZUO were 
ranked 8th. Best results: 4th Maths, 1st Legacy, 4th 
Science, 10th Art/Poetry.  
 
Year 9:    Fynn HOPKINS, Samuel HUI, Justin NGUYEN, 
Patrick Nguyen, Eric SCHOLTEN, Luc TRAN,         Ryan 
WANG, Tian YANG came 3rd Overall. Best results: 1st in 
Science,1st in Geography, 3rd Engineering, 4th Code 
Breaking, 4th Maths. 
 
Year 8:   Lucas ADAMSON, Ric HOU, Micah 
JOURAVLEV, Xavier PERRY, Andrew PYE, Arthur QIU, 
Jeff TSE   Jesse Wu were 3rd overall. Best results: 2nd in 
Code Breaking, 3rd in Engineering, 6th in Science, 7th in 
English, 8th Art/Poetry, 9th Legacy. 
 
Year 7:    Hamzah AHMED, Aaron HUANG, Eugene 
JUNG, Joshua KIMPTON, Benjamin MIU, James 
NGUYEN, Leo WANG, Michael ZHUO. Best results were 
3rd in Engineering and 12th in Ideation. Special mention to 
Humzah who stepped up to complete both tasks under 
pressure to satisfy time limits. 

https://www.melbastudios.com.au/schools/index.php


OzCLO (Australian Computational and Linguistic 
Olympiad 2021) 
Australia (via ANU) has conducted this competition at 
State and National levels since 2008. First and second 
senior winning teams represent virtually in Latvia 19-23 
July. In simple terms, the two-hour challenges require 
sophisticated skill in de-coding and linguistics. The tasks 
are complex, and the participants must work intuitively as 
a team to complete within the time frame. 
 
Congratulations to Nicholas Arvanitellis, Nathan Jones, 
Ryan Ong and Harry Wu who progressed to round 2 on 
24th March after finishing first in New South Wales in 
round 1 on the 3rd March.  They have received certificates 
for coming third Nationally. Well done on a wonderful 
achievement! 
 
Philosophy Discussion Group(s) 
Due to unprecedented demand, we have expanded our 
communities of inquiry into two sessions, (Senior for 
Years 10/11/12 and a Junior group 7/8/9) which occur on 
alternate Fridays’ at lunchtime. We are very fortunate to 
have Robert Sternhell (an ‘Old Boy’ and debating coach) 
who has recently completed his Masters of Philosophy at 
USyd, as our tutor / facilitator. Robert selects topics which 
are thought provoking and challenging and relevant in our 
contemporary world. The sessions are energetic, 
enthusiastic and an effective way of developing critical 
thinking skills in a collegial/collaborative setting. 
Everyone agrees that lunchtime is not long enough! There 
is so much more to think about and say! 
Julie Eggleton 
 
 
 

IMMUNISATION RECORD REQUEST 
REMINDER 

 
Please Respond 
 
The school is required to record the 
immunisation status for all enrolled 
students. 
 

If you haven’t already done so, please 
submit your son’s AIR Immunisation 
History Statement or AIR 
Immunisation History Form.  
 
Please refer to the email sent to all 
parents on 13 May 2021 for the Parent Information 
Brochure and instructions on how to obtain the AIR 
Immunisation History Statement or AIR Immunisation 
History Form.  

The immunisation certificate must be submitted to the 
school using the following email address: 
ims@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 
 
IMPORTANT: Please include your son’s full name and roll 
class on your submission. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation and to those parents who 
have already made a submission. 
Sharon Kearns 
School Administrative Manager 
 
 
 
PUSH UP CHALLENGE! 

In the first 25 days of June, the 
Prefects of Sydney Boys High will 
be taking part in the Push-up 
Challenge for Mental Health. The 
challenge involves a total of 3318 
pushups, representing the 
number of people who have 
tragically taken their own lives 

across Australia in 2020. 
 
We invite both students and teachers to take on this feat, 
along with more than 130,000 other Australians, as we 
become physically and mentally strong together. All 
donations will go towards Lifeline, a crisis support service 
that has both saved and improved the lives of countless 
Australians. 
 
DONATE HERE: 
https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/donate-to-
4710-humans-of-sydney-boys 
 
This year, we will be doing push-ups for those that may 
be struggling with their mental health: Our friends, our 
families and even strangers all over the country. 
 
We understand how difficult it is to take that first step but 
we also hope that we can create an environment where 
everyone feels safe and confident to seek help. 
Remember, the year advisers, teachers, prefects and 
friends are all willing to listen. 
 
So, join us. Let’s stay strong and help others stay strong 
too. Together, we can change lives… one push-up at a 
time. 
 
VIDEO: 
https://www.instagram.com/tv/CPFmlM-
na19/?utm_medium=copy_link 
Prefects of 2021

https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/donate-to-4710-humans-of-sydney-boys
https://www.thepushupchallenge.com.au/donate-to-4710-humans-of-sydney-boys
https://www.instagram.com/tv/CPFmlM-na19/?utm_medium=copy_link
https://www.instagram.com/tv/CPFmlM-na19/?utm_medium=copy_link


 
 

SBHS P&C Invites Parents & Guardians 
to participate in Special Presentation on 

 
“How do you talk about consent with your kids?” 

6.30pm – 8pm, Monday 7 June 2021 
SBHS Great Hall and online via Zoom Meeting 

 
 
On Monday 7 June P&C General meeting (6.30pm to 8pm) in the SBHS Great Hall and online via Zoom 
Meeting (dial in details to come), Consent Labs has been invited to present to SBHS parents and guardians 
on the topic of consent.  
 
Agenda for the presentation will cover: 
 
• Introduce Consent Labs: who we are, why we started and what we do 
• What is sexual consent and how to have conversations with children (the right time, what age, practical 

tips) 
• Responding to sexual harassment & assault: how can you support your child if something happens to 

them 
• Navigating consent with alcohol 
• Navigating consent with technology (we explore commonly used apps, as well as sexting and porn) 
• Responding to Q&A questions 
 
Please submit your questions for the Q&A session here. Consent Labs Parent Presentation Q&A 
 
We hope to see many parents and guardians attend this special presentation. 
 
 
SBHS P&C Association 
sbhs.pandc@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SBHS P&C 

* www.consentlabs.com.au 

https://forms.gle/YsvfHP8vhKr2o6pA8
mailto:sbhs.pandc@gmail.com


Sydney Boys High hosted the Eastside Grand Final last 
Friday night. It was great to see so many people attend. 
Unfortunately, our Year 11s were not successful but 
debated well. Thank you to the army of boys who helped 
chair debates, set up and pack up rooms and led the 
many students, parents and teachers to appropriate 
rooms. 
 
This Friday sees the FED Grand Finals held at St Aloysius 
College at 47 Upper Pitt St, Milsons Point. We have two 
teams in these finals – the 7Bs who will prep at 4.45 and 
debate at 5.30pm, and the Senior As who will prep at 6.45 
and debate at 7.30pm. Parents are welcome to watch but 
there will be a limit of 2 people per debater. 
 
Coaching will continue as usual on Friday afternoons and 
next term sees the GPS competition. 
Madeleine Rigby 
MIC Debating 
 
 
 
From the Senior Library 
As part of the SBHS Library Strategic Plan 2021 – 2024, 
the senior library is supporting the school in promoting 
student growth and attainment by providing a suite of 
research and information services support to students. 
We have already run several workshops with classes in 
years 10 – 12 on effective research  skills, narrowing 
down searches and using academic databases. If you 
wish to have one-on-one support on a research 
assignment or need help accessing academic resources, 
students are welcome to come to the Senior Teacher-
Librarian for support.  
 
New Titles 
The Senior Library has a number of new and exciting titles 
that will be made available in the coming weeks. 
 
Klara and the Sun by Kazuo Ishiguro 

Klara and the Sun is Ishiguro’s 8th 
novel and explores the world of 
Klara, an Artificial Friend (AF) who 
has outstanding observational 
qualities. This book comes at a time 
where we as a species are 
navigating through the world of 
artificial intelligence and are trying 
to understand its limitations. 
Although the novel is centred on 

Klara an AF, Ishiguro is able to shine a light on who we 
are as human beings. A must read. 
 
The World is Not Big Enough by Vanessa Russell 
The World Is Not Big Enough track’s Vanessa’s journey 

as she tries determinedly to 
unravel what happened to 
Ahmad Shah, an Afghan asylum 
seeker. Deeply felt and superbly 
written, the book travels with 
Vanessa to Port Hedland, 
Christmas Island and Perth as 
she interviews Ahmad Shah’s 
friends, fellow refugees, 
advocates, support workers and 
people in detention centres and 

spends a year talking to the murderer himself. What she 
uncovers is the multi-layered and often untold story of 
detention in Australia and its very human consequences. 
 
The Gaps by Leanne Hall 

This is a Young Adult 
psychological thriller written by 
Leanne Hall. It tells the story of 
two girls, Natalia and Chloe 
who are trying to find Yin 
Mitchell who is abducted. The 
novel is a tribute to friendship in 
all its guises and is an 
examination of vulnerability and 
strength, safety and danger, 
and the particular uncertainties 
young women face in the world. 

Rian Wiramihardja 
Teacher-Librarian 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Annual Music Camp 
Music Camp Forms: Due to incomplete forms, the Music 
Department will be contacting parents/guardians via 
phone and/or email. Some forms have been handed back 
to students due to missing information. The Music 
Department would like to kindly ask if parents/guardians 
could respond to phone calls/emails and/or hand back 
Music Camp form ASAP.  
 
Music Camp Notices: Students will be receiving Music 
Camp updates/notices via the Music Performance 
Program (MPP) Canvas page. If they are not enrolled on 
the MPP canvas page, please email the Music 
Department: music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au 
 
Music Camp Concert will be held on Thursday 17 June, 
6.30pm in the Great Hall. All music ensembles will be 
performing. Gold Coin Entry. 
 
Music Camp Details: 
Date(s):     Tuesday 15 June – Thursday 17 June 
Venue:      The Tops Conference Centre 
Address:   51 Bendena Gardens, Stanwell Tops NSW  
                   2508 
 
Further details can be found on Pages 1 & 2 of the Music 
Camp Letter. 
 
*All students (except for Chamber Choir) are required to 
bring a PORTABLE stand to music camp. School music 
stands will NOT be taken to camp.  
 
Music Ensembles – Room Changes 
Term 2 Ensemble Rehearsal temporary room changes:

*Guitar Ensemble (Monday 7.45am) > Room 202 
*Intermediate Concert Band (Monday 7.45am) > Room 
201. 
*Senior Concert Band & Symphony Orchestra (Tuesday 
7.45am) > Room 201 
*Percussion Ensemble (Wednesday 3.20pm) > Room 
201 
 
Please note: The Governors Centre has been temporarily 
closed this term due to a recent sewerage leak.  
 
Parent/Guardian/Student Communication 
Parents and Guardians: Please download SZapp from 
the Apple App Store or Google Play and subscribe to 
‘MUSIC.’ Installation guide can be found in the school’s 
High Notes.  
 
Students will be notified of any music news and 
notifications via the Music Performance Program 
CANVAS page, school’s daily notices and High Notes. 
Students are responsible to read and keep updated of any 
Music Performance Program related events/material on a 
regular basis. 
 
Attention Music Ensemble Students: If you are in the 
Music Ensembles Program and have not yet received a 
Music Performance Program Canvas invitation, please 
email the Music Department: music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au  
Please note: Students will also be notified of any music 
related events during ensemble rehearsals. 
 
Music Storage Room 
Students in the Music Performance Program (i.e. music 
ensembles and/or private instrumental lessons) are only 
allowed to leave their music instruments in the Music 
Storage Room. Please ensure students have a clear 
name tag on their music instrumental case.  
 
Please note: SBHS does not provide instrument 
insurance and/or cover and will not take responsibility for 
loss or damage whether on or off school property.  
 
 
 
 

mailto:music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au
mailto:music@sbhs.nsw.edu.au


2021 Music Ensemble Schedule 

 
Please note: 
* The above schedule is subject to change. The Music Department will inform students asap via the CANVAS Music Performance 
Page and the school’s daily notices if there are any changes 
* Guitar Ensemble: Students who are unable to attend one of the rehearsals can join the alternate session 
* Marching Band: Rehearsals only run in Terms 1 and 4 only. Compulsory attendance is required for students in Concert Band, Stage 
Band and selected Percussion Students only. (no piano students) 
* Students must schedule private instrumental lessons at a different time to music ensemble rehearsals 
* An attendance rate of 80% is required per semester to obtain Award Scheme Points 
* Music Pocket: Attendance of 5 full years is required. New students in Years 8-11 will need to speak with the Music Department 
 
 
 

2021 Term 2 Music Events Calendar 
WEEK DATE EVENT MUSIC STUDENTS INVOLVED 

9A Tuesday 15 June – 
Thursday 17 June 

Annual Music Camp at The Tops 
Conference Centre 

All students in SBHS Music Ensembles 
Program 
 

9A Thursday 17 June Music Camp Concert, 6.30pm Great Hall All students in SBHS Music Ensembles 
Program 

10B Thursday 24 June NAIDOC Assembly, 9.50am Great Hall Moshi Tao (10M) 
Ivan Zhai (10T) 

Music Events are continually added and are subject to change 

 

 
MONDAY 

 

 
TUESDAY 

 
WEDNESDAY 

 
THURSDAY 

 
FRIDAY 

Intermediate Concert 
Band 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Governors Centre 

Senior Concert Band 
& Symphony 

Orchestra 
7.45am – 8.45am 
Governors Centre 

Junior Stage Band 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 101 

Intermediate Stage 
Band 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 101 

Senior Strings 
Ensemble 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 101 

Guitar Ensemble 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 201 

 Senior Stage Band 
7.45am – 8.45am 

Room 201 

Philharmonic 
Orchestra 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 201 

Chamber Choir 
8.00am – 9.00am 

Room 201 

   Junior Strings 
Ensemble 

7.45am – 8.45am 
Room 203 

Marching Band 
8.00am – 9.00am 

MPW 
Terms 1 & 4 only 

Guitar Ensemble 
3.20m – 4.20pm 

Room 201 

Marching Band 
3.30pm – 4.30pm 

Great Hall 
Terms 1 & 4 only 

Percussion Ensemble 
3.20pm – 4.20pm 

Room 201 
/Governors Centre 

 Jazz Ensemble 
3.30pm – 4.30pm 

Room 201 



2021 MUSIC
CAMP
CONCERT
THURSDAY 17 JUNE
6.30PM
GREAT HALL  

SYDNEY BOYS HIGH SCHOOL 
presents . . . . .

GOLD COIN ENTRY



https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing?eid=748350


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Volleyball Results SHS vs TGS/KGS/SGS/NC Saturday 22nd May (Term 2 Week 5) 2021 
All matches vs TGS @ SBHS, except 4th Grade vs SGS @ SBHS.  
 
14B & 13B vs KGS @ SBHS. 13A & 14A vs SGS @ SGS; 15A & 15B vs NC @ NC. 
 
1st, 3rd and 4th Opens, 14A, 13A & 13B, all had 3 – 0 Wins. 2nd Grade had a 3-1 Win. 
 
16A had a 2-0 Win; 16B and 14B had a 2-1 Win; 15A 1-1 Draw (Loss on points); 15B 0-2 Loss. 
 
1st Grade: 25-14; 26-24; 25-18. 3-0 Win. 2nd Grade: 13-25; 25-12; 26-24, 25-23. 3-1 Win. 
3rd Grade: 25-15; 25-23; 25-15. 3-0 Win. 4th Grade: 25-16; 25-13; 25-18. 3-0 Win. 
16A: 25-18; 25-23; 10-7. 2-0 Win. 16B: 25-14; 25-18; 13-25. 2-1 Win. 
15A vs NC: 25-23; 20-25; 6-6. 1-1 Draw*. 15B vs NC: No set scores available. 0-2 Loss.  
14A vs SGS 14C: 25-6; 25-10; 25-16. 3-0 Win. 14B vs KGS: 25-16; 22-25; 25-19. 2-1 Win.  
13A vs SGS: 25-12; 25-5; 25-7. 3-0 Win. 13B vs KGS: 25-10; 25-20; 25-5. 3-0 Win.  
 
Statistics for the 1st and 2nd Grade matches are shown in the table below: 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mr Coan

Area (/3) 
A score of 3 means the hit was a 
kill or the pass was perfect 

First Grade 
 

 
Second Grade 

Serving  Alec NG - 2.17 (6) 
Paul FANG - 1.83 (12) 
Billy NGUYEN - 1.75 (8) 

Anthony HWANG - 2.0 (7) 
Justin CHEN - 1.86 (14) 
Jaden YI - 1.82 (11) 

Serve Reception  
 

Billy NGUYEN - 2.69 (16) 
Sean GIANG - 2.22 (18) 

Addison CHEN - 2.24 (17) 
Anthony HWANG - 2.0 (4) 

Freeball Passing  Paul FANG - 3.0 (4) 
Billy NGUYEN - 2.71 (7) 

Aaron LEE - 3.0 (3) 
Eric LIN - 2.75 (4) 

Outside and Opposite Hitting  Blair ZONG - 2.2 (25) 
Billy NGUYEN - 2.06 (31) 

Justin CHEN - 2.29 (14) 
Anthony HWANG - 2.15 (13) 

Middle Hitting Andrew KIM - 2.33 (6) 
Matthew AWAD - 1.6 (5) 

Jaden YI - 2.43 (7) 
John LIU - 2.0 (7) 

Setting Owen SEONG - 2.8 (10) 
David ZHOU - 2.72 (50) 

Patrick WANG - 2.34 (61) 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SBHS vs SGS Results 
 

Team Score 
1st XV 0-37 L 
2nd XV 10-34 L 

16s 59-0 W 
15s 19-27 L 
14s 41-22 W 
13s 15-51 L 

 
16s Report 
The annual grudge match between High and Grammar 
came earlier than expected this year. The official start of 
the GPS season meant there were no do-overs and 
everything counted. Coming off a twenty-point loss last 
year, the boys knew an inspired performance would be 
needed to come out with a win. 
 
After a rejuvenating break, we had a full-strength team. 
We started the game well, with Saxon Gerstl crossing 
under the post. This was followed by an onslaught of tries 
from Jack Mulder, Anthony Wang, Patrick Ta, Alex Lee 
and Saxon Gerstl. Grammar had no answers for our no-
mercy attitude in attack and brick wall like defence. We 
came away with a 39-0 lead heading into the break 
 
Coming out of half-time, the boys wanted more points, 
however, we really wanted to hold Grammar to nil. Once 
again we started well, with our forwards laying the 
foundation for our backs to capitalise. Subhan Mustafa, 
our Man of the Match, was instrumental in getting us on 
the front foot. His strong carries combined with his 
massive frame proved too tough to handle for Grammar 
defenders. Andrew Yang, Alex Kazija, James Matthews 
and Matthew Lam all scored tries. 
 
As the final siren sounded, High came away triumphant 
with a 59-0 win. Having such a strong win over our arch- 

rivals Grammar puts us in good stead for the rest of the 
season. We will keep building at training to play Kings 
next week.  
Saxon Gerstl (10M) 
 
15s Report 
Now with a full roster for the first game of the season and 
our biggest game on home fields, the boys were ready for 
an intense game against Grammar. From the very 
beginning, it was clear that Grammar came with the 
mentality to win, scoring two early tries. Despite the 
widening score line, the boys did not relent and continued 
to push forward. It was a scrappy game, with both sides 
hungry for the ball. After great defensive phases, we were 
put on the offensive. Off of some great runs by D. Bian 
and E. Hybler, we were able to get up to their 22. This led 
to a beautiful try by M. Chen to get us back into the game. 
In quick succession, M. Chen made a line break and went 
on to score another brilliant try. Now with an even score, 
the boys headed into the second half with momentum.  
 
Right from the kick off, we set the pace. Great offensive 
supporting and powerful runs by D. Bian got us to their 
22. Once again with the ball in his hands, D. Bian 
ploughed through their defensive line to score a try that 
would put us ahead of Grammar. As the second half wore 
on, we held our own. Unfortunately, we gave away far too 
many advantages to Grammar for the off-side off of the 
ruck which led to Grammar scoring two tries and a penalty 
goal. Great tackles and possessions by JY. Kim, our will 
to win and the cheering from the senior boys on the 
sideline kept us going.  
 
A great assist from M. Li led to a great try by G. Jiang that 
would put us back on track. More great runs by D. Bian 
and JY. Kim gave us a chance at another try to flatten the 
score line. Unfortunately, we were unable to do so. 
Overall, the boys put their all into the game we had 
anticipated for the whole of the week. Although we lost, 
we had come a long way from the last Grammar game, 
with great new additions to the team JY. Kim (10) and D. 
Bian (6). We stuck around to support the 1sts and now 
eagerly await the Kings game next week. 
Aidan Wong (9M) 

The 16s after their dominating win  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The First XV doing it tough against Grammar 
 



School 
Physio

PHYSIOTHERAPIST SERVICE FOR
SYDNEY HIGH ATHLETES

SBHS Gym Gallery
outside Room 901

School Term Mondays
7am-9am

Free of charge

No need for an appointment
Pr ority given to 1st and 2nd Grade Athletes 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SBHS FOOTBALL RECAP 
GPS ROUND 1 vs Riverview 

 
Saturday 22nd May 

 
Last weekend marked the start of the official GPS Season 
with some great matches against some strong Riverview 
teams. Great wins in the opens and 14 Age groups 
highlighted a good weekend of results for High Football. 
Some great individual performances from the weekend 
included a game-winning goal from Krish Suri (10F) in the 
16B’s, a clean sheet and some impressive saves from 
Aryan Khan (11E) and a great all-round display from Max 
Gao (7R). 
 
1st and 2nd Grade showed good fight and played 
competitively against solid opposition, despite the 
scoreline. David Li (11R) got on the scoresheet again this 
term for 2nd Grade and Tarrant Williams (11R) scoring his 
first goal of the season for 1st Grade. 
 
A big thank you to the parents and students who helped 
during our parking event last weekend. 
Mr S Higgins 
MIC Football 
  

Football  
Team Opponent Result Score 

1st St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 1-5 
2nd St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 1-6 
3rd St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 0-1 
4th St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 2-0 
5th St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 3-0 
6th St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 5-0 
7th Waverley  W 6-3 
8th St. Patrick's  W 6-0 
16A St. Ignatius - Riverview L 0-7 
16B St. Ignatius - Riverview W 1-0 
16C St. Ignatius - Riverview L 3-5 
16D St. Ignatius - Riverview W 7-0 
16E Knox W 2-1 
16F Knox  L 1-3 
15A St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 1-2 
15B St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 1-0 
15C St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 0-2 
15D St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 1-3 
15E St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 3-0 
15F St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 6-0 
14A St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 0-1 
14B St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 2-0 
14C St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 2-0 
14D St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 5-0 
14E Syd Grammar  W 5-0 
13A St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 0-3 
13B St. Ignatius - Riverview  W 2-0 
13C St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 2-5 
13D St. Ignatius - Riverview  D 0-0 
13E St. Ignatius - Riverview  L 0-2 
13F Reddam  L 0-5 

Tarrant Williams David Li 



 

SBHS Fencing Report 
 
 
Saturday 22/05/2021 – NSWSFL Foil Team 
Premiership SBHS v St Aloysius (SAC) match (U14 & 
U16) 

Venue: Sydney Boys High School – COLA 
 
U14 Foil Team: 

 Tony Guo (9T) 
 Xi Lin Zheng (9M) 
 Joshua Wang (8E) 
 Pranav Gupta (8M) 

 
Results:  
Defeat 4-5 
 

 
U16 Foil Team: 

 Dean Johnsun (9F) 
 James Pullinger (9T) 
 Henry Lin (9S) 
 Ethan Low (10R) 

 
Results: 
Defeat 4-5 
 
 
Saturday 22/05/2021 – NSWSFL Epee Individual 
Direct Elimination and Finals 
 
Venue: St Andrew’s Cathedral School 
U14 Epee Fencers: 

 Jamison Lai (8E) 
 Kelvin Chen (8F) 
 Tommy Xu (8E) 
 Vincent Wang (8R) 
 Hudson Cai (7M) 

 
U14 Epee Results: 
Congratulations to Hudson and Jamison for winning 
equal Bronze! 
 
U16 Epee Fencers: 

 Brian Wei (10F) 
 Jack Huang (10T) 
 Allen Chen (10T)



 

U16 Epee Results: 
Congratulations to Brian Wei for winning Silver! 
 
U19 Epee Fencers: 

 Jarrod Su (10R) 
 Brendan Alcorn (11M) 
 Nicholas Chen (11M) 
 Andrey Avramenko (12F) 
 Kevin Fernando (12T) 

 
U19 Epee Results: 

Congratulations to Nicholas for winning Gold and 
Jarrod and Brendan for winning equal Bronze! 

Sunday 23/05/2021 - Sydney Olympic Cup - Mini 
Series #2 
Congratulations to Jayden Ho (9M) for winning 
bronze. 
 
Please check NSW Schools' Fencing League on 
Facebook and/or SBHS Fencing for full results and 
rankings once they have been updated: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/20960755471
78257/ 
 
https://sbhsfencing.com/2021-results/ 
 
Photos from the event and more information about 
our SBHS Fencing program can be found here: 
https://sbhsfencing.com/2021-photos/ 
 
Cindy Ho 
SBHS Fencing Committee & 
D. Huynh 
MIC Fencing 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/2096075547178257/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2096075547178257/
https://sbhsfencing.com/2021-results/
https://sbhsfencing.com/2021-photos/


NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure

schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

For more information contact: 
Sydney - Asset Management Unit Email: 
schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au

Investing in our schools
The Cooler Classrooms Program is a $500 
million, five-year investment by the NSW 
Government to improve learning 
environments in public schools across NSW. 

We are committed to delivering a quality, 
sustainable and cost effective program to 
ensure our students enjoy the healthy and 
comfortable learning environments.

Scope of works
At your school, the program will deliver: 

• Air conditioning and fresh air 
ventilation in 38 classroom 
spaces

• Remove unflued Gas heaters in 
36 Classroom spaces

Installation works to begin 
Installation works will begin May 31, 2021

Work will take place between 6am and 6pm 
Monday - Friday, and 7:30am and 3:00pm 
Saturdays.

It is estimated construction works may take 
up to 22 weeks. An installation plan has been 
developed to minimise disruption of 
construction works on  school operations.

We will continue to work with the contractor, 
Surelinc Services Pty Ltd, to ensure any 
disruption to our neighbours is kept to 
a minimum.

If you have any questions about this project 
please contact us on the details below.  

Sydney Boys High School
Cooler Classrooms Program 
Update for parents and guardians May 2021

Progress summary
An air conditioning, heating and fresh air 
ventilation solution has been designed to 
meet the scope of works. Surelinc 
Services Pty Ltd has been awarded the 
installation contract. 

choath
Underline

choath
Underline



Breakfast Lunch and Recess Items Hot Food

Cheese Toast $1.80 Chicken Fingers $2.00
Cheese & Tomato Toast $2.00 Chicken & Corn Roll $2.00
Cheese/spinach/tomato toast $2.20 Chicken Burger $4.50
Bacon & Egg Muffin $3.20 Sandwiches / Wraps / Rolls Rolls Chicken Mayo Roll (hot) $4.00
Hot Chocolate (3rd Term) $1.00 Chicken Mayo Sandwich (hot) $3.20
Banana Bread $1.20 Cheese & Tomato   (v) $2.00 $2.60 Chicken Schnitzel Roll $4.00

Cheese & Salad    (v) $3.00 $3.60 chicken wings $2.50
Chicken & Coleslaw $4.20 $4.60 nachos $5.00
Chicken & Lettuce $4.00 $4.60 Garlic Bread  (v) $2.00

Fruit / Snacks Japanese/teriyaki don, noodles $5.00
Fruit - apple/orange/banana $1.00 Curried Egg & Lettuce  (v) $3.00 $3.60 Lasagne/Macaroni Cheese $4.00
Fruit Salad $3.00 Dagwood Roll $4.00 Noodles In A Cup $2.80
Banana Bread $1.20 Egg & Lettuce   (v) $3.00 $3.60 Pasta - homemade $4.00

Pide - sausage, chicken/mushroom $3.50
assorted snacks at various prices Ham & Tomato $3.40 $4.00 Pide - spinach/cheese  (v) $3.50

Ham & Salad $4.00 $4.60 Pie - Garlo's  (halal) $4.50

Drinks Roast Beef & Mustard & Lettuce $3.40 $4.00 Beef Nachos (Wed, Fri) $5.00
300ml Plain Milk $1.50 Roast Beef & Salad $4.00 $4.60 Vegetarian Nachos (Wed, Fri) $5.00
300ml Flavoured Milk $2.30 Salad    (v) $3.00 $3.40 Pizza wrap $4.00
600ml Plain Milk $2.20 Rice Box - homemade $4.00
600ml Flavoured Milk $3.50 Sausage Roll $3.20
Up & Go $2.00 Spinach Ricotta Roll  (v) $3.20
Water - spring $1.50 Wraps  $4.50 Steak & onion roll $4.00
Water - Pump $3.00 Sweet Chilli Chicken Sub/Wrap $4.50
cans - carbonated $2.50 Sushi   $3.00 Traveller Pies $4.20
Berri Juice $2.50 Salad Boxes(meat or egg) $6.00 Falafel Wrap $4.50

Salad Box (plain) $5.00
Vietnamese Rolls $3.40

Miscellaneous
Tissues $0.60
Spoons / Forks $0.05
(supplied free with meal purchase)

8.30 to 9.00 am *Breakfast is available  * Time to place lunch orders

ALL CANTEEN PROFITS ARE RETURNED TO THE SCHOOL FOR THE BENEFIT OF THE BOYS' EDUCATION AND DEVELOPMENT

Canteen Price List 2021

*So you don't miss out on what you want for lunch, make 
sure you ORDER it before school

Special Orders Seasonal Foods
# If you have specific dietary needs or your 
favourite sandwich is not on the menu - all 
you have to do is ask! We may be able to 

make it for you. Make sure you order before 
school.

**NB Not all food items are available all the 
time. For example, home style lunch boxes - 
pasta, rice, salads, soup etc are all seasonal. 

Please check with the canteen before you 
order.      

2021 PRICE LIST



28-05-2021

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday

7
B

 31 
Year 10 Half Yearly
 exams, GC, The Great
 Hall, 09:00-15:15
Debating: PDC Debate,
 Tempe High School, Year
 7+8 team, 09:00-13:00 

 1   ***
Year 10 Half Yearly
 exams, GC, The Great
 Hall, 09:00-15:15
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, lunchtime
Debating: PDC Year 11+12,
 SBHS v Armidale
 Secondary College,
 09:15-11:30
Class tests: 9MaA-P2,
 9MaB-P2, 9MaC-P2
Tennis: Stan Jones Cup,
 selected students,
 Illawarra Tennis Courts,

 2 
Year 10 Half Yearly
 exams, GC, The Great
 Hall, 09:00-15:15
Year 12 Study Day
Excursion: Ethics,
 Rosebank, selected
 students in Year 9,
 09:00-15:00 
Tennis: Stan Jones Cup,
 selected students,
 Illawarra Tennis Courts,
 Rockdale

 3 
Year 10 Half Yearly
 Exams, GC, The Great
 Hall, 09:00-15:20
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 GC, Great Hall,
 09:00-15:20

 4 
Year 10 Half Yearly
 Exams, GC, The Great
 Hall, 09:00-15:20
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 GC, Great Hall,
 09:00-15:20
Year 11 Minimum Standard
 testing - literacy,
 14:00, The Great Hall
Volleyball: NSW Schools
 Cup, Netball central 

 5 
Football: Shore v SHS
Rugby: SHS v Shore
Cross Country: Cranbrook,
 Centennial Park, 09:00
Volleyball: TKS v SHS

 6 

8
C

 7   ***
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 The Great Hall, GC,
 09:00-15:15
HSC assessment: Advanced
 English, Craft of
 Writing submission,
 09:00
Excursion: Year 9
 Geography, Royal
 National Park
P+C Executive Meeting,
 Zoom video conference,
 17:00 
P+C Meeting, Zoom video

 8 
Athletics: zone carnival
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 The Great Hall, GC,
 09:00-15:15
School Council Meeting,
 Board Room, 17:30-19:00
Theatresports, room 204,
 15:30-17:00

 9 
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 The Great Hall, GC,
 09:00-15:15
Class test: 8MaS-P1
Basketball: CHS Opens top
 8 in state, Terrigal  
UNSW Mathematics
 competition, selected
 students, 09:30-12:30

 10 
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 The Great Hall, GC,
 09:00-15:15
Basketball: CHS Opens top
 8 in state, Terrigal 
Joint SBHS and SGHS P+C
 Meeting, SBHS, The
 Governors Centre

 11 
Year 12 Assessment Exams,
 The Great Hall, GC,
 09:00-15:15
Cross Country: Regional
 carnival, Miranda
Rifle Shooting: Wingham
 Open Prize Meeting 
Parking: Swans v Hawks,
 19:50

 12 
Rifle Shooting: Wingham
 Open Prize Meeting
The Great Hall: P+C
 Parent year
 representatives meeting,
 15:00-17:00

 13 
Rifle
 Shooting:
 Wingham Open
 Prize Meeting
 

9
A

 14 
Queen's Birthday - Public
 Holiday
Rifle Shooting: Wingham
 Open Prize Meeting 

 15 
Basketball: Year 7 House
 Competition, lunchtime
Foundation meeting,
 18:30-20:30
Music: Music camp, Tops
 Conference Centre 
Theatresports, room 204,
 15:30-17:00

 16 
Music: Music camp, Tops
 Conference Centre 

 17 
Music: Music camp, Tops
 Conference Centre 
Music: Camp concert, Set
 Up, The Great Hall,
 12:30
Music: Camp concert, The
 Great Hall, 18:30

 18 
HSC assessment task, SoR,
 Ethics assessment,
 canvas submission, 09:00
The Great Hall: Equality
 Conference
 (09:30-15:15), staff
 common room registration
 (08:30-09:30)
TAS trip

 19 
TAS trip

 20 
TAS trip

10
B

 21 
Respectful Relationship
 lecture, GC, Year 10,
 09:05-10:35
Respectful Relationship
 workshops, classrooms,
 Year 12, 11:50-13:50
Parent/Teacher Night
 (Years 7 and 11), Great
 Hall, 15:00-19:00

 22 
Excursion: Year 7 zoo
 excursion, Science
Excursion: AGNSW,
 selected years 9-12
Theatresports, room 204,
 15:30-17:00
Musical co-production,
 Matilda the Musical,
 Governors Centre, 19:00

 23 
Respectful Relationship
 lecture, GC, Year 9,
 09:05-10:35
Respectful Relationship
 lecture, GC, Year 8,
 11:30-12:30
Musical co-production,
 Matilda the Musical,
 Governors Centre, 19:00
Excursion: SoR, HSC Islam
 Depth Study -
 Personality and Ethics,
 08:45-12:30 

 24 
Assembly: NAIDOC, The
 Great Hall, 09:50-10:35

 25 
Basketball: CHS 15s KO
 Round 1  
Excursion: HSC Geography,
 Sydney CBD
Musical co-production,
 Matilda the Musical,
 Governors Centre, 19:00
LAST DAY TERM 2

 26 
Room Booking: The Great
 Hall, Music with a
 purpose, 13:00-19:00
Musical co-production,
 Matilda the Musical,
 Governors Centre, 14:00

 27 

May/June 2021

http://www.sydneyboyshigh.com/publications/calendar
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